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A few years ago, Earl Lewis got Gateway GTO starting participat-
ing in the annual parade at Immanuel Lutheran Church in St. Charles.  Our 
role has been to provide cars for the parade to transport veterans and also 
church officials from the church over to church picnic at Blanchette Park.   

For this year we had Frank and Cheryl Chapman,  Jim and Shelly 
Schneider, and Earl Lewis.  I was also there, but in the Trans Am since the 
GTO was down with a leaky radiator. 

This year saw an increase in the number of veterans.  Covid had 
damped the turnout in ‘21 and ‘22 but this year there a few more veterans 
and we had the privilege to transport 3 of them. 

Like last year, we were once again able to toss candy to the folks 
lining the streets to see the parade.  The crowds at the church and along the 
route were even larger than 2022 and the crowd at Blanchette Park was 
huge.  There was some assistance on that front by mother nature as the 
weather was absolutely perfect for the event. 

This year the Schneiders led us out driving their 66 Bonneville, fol-
lowed by me in the 98 Trans Am, Frank and Cheryl in their Judge and Earl 
in his ‘67 GTO. 

This is a really worthwhile event as it allows us to showcase the 
club while at the same time giving some of our veterans a well deserved 
moment in the spotlight. 
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 

June is upon us and it is a big month.  First up (after our meeting on June 1st at Ging-
ham’s) is our cruise to Hannibal.  We will cruise in our GTOs from O’Fallon, MO on the “Little 
Dixie Highway” (Route 79) to Hannibal for lunch and afternoon activities.  We will then attend 
a cruise on the Mark Twain Riverboat that will include dinner and dancing in the evening.  The 
details are on the flyer included with this newsletter.  Everyone that wants to go on the dinner 
cruise needs to make their own reservations, so please do so if you have not already.  The de-
tails are on the flyer along with recommendations for a hotel if you would like to spend the 
night in Hannibal after the dinner cruise.   

The morning after our Hannibal cruise is the annual chicken dinner at Terry and Gail’s 
church (St. Thomas United Church of Christ on 17842 Wild Horse Creek Road)   You don’t 
want to miss that!  I have included the flyer for that event in the newsletter as well. 

Of course, the really big event for June is the GTOAA National Convention.  By now 
everyone should be registered and have their rooms booked.  If not please do it right away.  We 
also still need to fill a few worker slots, so if you have not already signed up, please contact 
Dan Jackson to pick up a few slots.  Like we did in 2017, Gateway is planning a huge indoor 
parking lot party for Friday evening.  We are going to have live music like we did in 2017.  
This time around the band is going to be Captain Rat and the Blind Rivets.  The theme for the 
party is Groovy Ballroom Bash.  Of course, there is always a lot to do at the Nats.  I have also 
included in the newsletter the latest schedule of events with all of the details. 

One request at the May meeting was to set up a caravan to Springfield on Monday for 
the convention.  With the Hen House now permanently closed, my recommendation is that we 
meet at the Cracker Barrel at 2001 Formosa Road in Troy Illinois (62294) at 11:00 for a late 
breakfast or early lunch and then plan to head to Springfield at noon.   

In July the big event will be the Gateway GTO Day at the Cars and Coffee cruise in at 
Gateway Classic Cars in O’Fallon IL.  That is on the 29th.  We will want to have a really good 
turn out for that event since they are putting it on in our honor, so please mark your calendars 
for that weekend.   

We have also been invited to put on a display at the Illinois State Fair in Springfield on 
August 19th.  For that event they are looking for 10 cars.  It is a Route 66 themed display, so for 
this one I think we will want to have mostly classic GTOs to go with the theme.  If that is some-
thing you would be interested in, please let me know. 
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Minutes  
5/4/2023 

7:03 PM – Meeting Start – No new members 
in attendance. 

Old Business  

Chris Winslow talked about the Forest 
Park Easter Show. 

Earl Lewis talked about the Family Arena 
Easter Show. There were over 700 cars 
there. He also spoke about the Wings and 
Wheels Fly-In show. He said it was a great 
time. 

7:09 PM – New Business 

Chris Winslow talked about the Immanuel 
Lutheran Parade and the Hannibal Cruise. 

Chris made a quick mention on Gateway 
GTO dues. If you are behind on them, 
please send it to Will Bowers. He also gave 
some details on the ladies’ shirts for the 
Nationals parking lot party, and he had 
suggestions for the men’s attire. 

Chris informed the club that the GTOAA 
has asked the Gateway GTO Association to 
co-host the 2024 Nationals with the Wichi-
ta club. They currently only have 10 active 
members, which (as anyone who has run 
one of these in the past should know) isn’t 
nearly enough people. For helping out, we 
will be given a portion of the proceeds 
from the event. He asked those in attend-
ance if that was acceptable, and the recep-
tion was positive. 

7:17 PM – Upcoming Events 

6/2-6/4 – Pontiacs at Pidgeon Forge 

6/3 – Route 66 Festival in Lebanon 

6/10 – Gateway GTO Cruise to Hannibal 

6/11 – Chicken Dinner at St. Thomas Unit-
ed Church of Christ 

6/27-7/1 – GTOAA Nationals in Spring-
field Illinois 

7/29 – Gateway GTO Day at Gateway 
Classic Cars 

Steve Hedrick talked about the Model T 
Swap meet held on May 7th 

7:23 PM – GTOAA 

Chris Winslow talked about the upcoming 
Nationals and possible caravans up to 
Springfield. 

7:31 PM – Tech 

Mark Melrose talked about a catastrophic 
engine failure in his GTO due to a broken 
crank shaft. The block is unsalvageable. 

Chris Winslow finally got his 2023 GMC 
Acadia back from the shop only to find that 
there is a recall for his vehicle that can 
cause the drive shafts to drop out while 
driving. There is a national back order for 
the parts, so the Acadia is grounded until 
the parts come in. 

7:41 PM – Club Personals 

Tootie May is recovering from surgery 

Kerry Friedman was diagnosed with pros-
tate cancer. Through a blood test he caught 
it early in stage 1. He will begin radiation 
treatment soon. 

Mark Melrose said that Saundra is doing 
well. 

John Grissom gave some more details on 
his cruise/camp-out coming up in October. 

7:54 – Motion to Adjourn by Paula Wins-
low, seconded by John Taylor. 

50/50 of $40 won by Jim Schneider, he 
gave it back to the club. 

Paula Winslow won a GTO cup in a sec-
ond drawing. 

Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 
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AS THE ODOMETER TURNS, WITH GERTIE THE GOAT 
By Ima Roadie (aka Debbie Arzberger) 

 
What does a Tugboat Captain do when he retires? He buys a big boat, of course, and 

joins a yacht club! We enjoyed a fabulous 5 years boating on the Intracoastal Waterway, and on 
the high seas with a group of fellow boaters (all in a line) heading to destinations in the Keys, 
the Bahamas, or to various Intracoastal marinas. We met and played hard with such a wonderful 
group of fun loving, water traveling Scalawags. Alas this too came to an end when we followed 
2 of our grandchildren to North Carolina to the Asheville area. The mountains were beautiful, 
but we still had that wanderlust feeling and started contemplating what our next form of enter-
tainment would be. While thinking about it a couple more years passed, and we now lived in 
South Carolina on Lake Greenwood with a pontoon boat.  The Tugboat Captain, “Tug”, was 
busy going through car magazines trying to possibly find a traveling car of some sort with 
which we could join a car club and travel about meeting new friends and seeing new places.   

Now what does a Tugboat Captain do? He buys a 1967 GTO Convertible in Colorado, 
sight un seen! “Gertie The Goat” arrived at our house on Lake Greenwood in a big Reliable 
Carrier van on April 12, 2017. The neighborhood men were all on the lookout for her arrival, 
and came right over to watch the unveiling, so to speak, when she made her grand entrance 
driving down the ramp at the stern of the van. But …. she wouldn’t start. The truck driver 
cranked and cranked – no start – Oh what a bummer! Crank … crank … crank … sputter … 
sputter … cough … cough … SHE STARTS! Oh Boy! The mini crowd was waiting with antici-
pation and big smiles as they heard the sound of her revving engine inside the van. Then, slowly 
she appeared backing down the ramp, her white top was making a perfect contrast to her bright 
red body. WOW, she’s gorgeous! All gasped at her beauty! Slowly … slowly … inch by inch, 
more of her body was visible … the mini crowd went silent. Cough … cough … sputter … 
sputter … she died. All in unison the mini crowd said, “Oh noooo”. Crank … crank … crank … 
as we all hold our breath, she starts again and completes the trip across the street and into the 
driveway. Gee Wilkins, she’s a beauty! 
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This was almost a blast from the past for Tug and me. We happened to have dated in 
Tug’s then 1965 maroon hard top GTO back in 1970. Nothing like dating a guy in a muscle 
car!! With the arrival of “Gertie”, we now had another GTO and had come full circle, but with a 
convertible this time, Joy ... Oh Joy!  

Buying “Gertie” has turned out to be one of the best things we have done in our 52 years 
of marriage (well, except for our 3 children)! Once we had a car, now we needed to find a car 
club to join to travel and have fun with. This is where the GTOAA came into our lives and will 
soon be the source of many “Gertie the Goat” adventures, as told by this trusty little old report-
er, Ima Roadie! 

Be on the lookout for future installments of her many back-road adventures in “As the 
Odometer Turns, With Gertie the Goat”, By Ima Roadie. 
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2023 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Tom Oxler with any questions: 

 
 

Tom Oxler Contact Info: 
Phone: 636-928-5548 
Email: toxler@prodigy.net 
 

mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
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2023 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

June 
 
 1 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
 2-4 - Pontiac at Pigeon Forge 
  
 2 - Route 66 Festival in Lebanon, MO 
 
 10 -  Gateway GTO Hannibal Cruise (See flyer in this newsletter) 
 
 26 - July 1st - GTOAA Nationals in Springfield 
 
July 
 6 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
 21-23 - Tri Power Nationals 
  
 29 - Gateway GTO Day at Gateway Classic Cars 

 
August 
 
 3 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
 19 - Illinois State Fair Display 
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-664-0437 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Tom Oxler 
2576 Westrick Drive 450 Muirfield Drive  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  St. Charles, MO 63304 
314-225-7241 636-928-5548 
pooky1891@gmail.com toxler@prodigy.net 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


